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10th November 2023 

The Barn Croft Newsletter 
Courage, Love, Excellence 

 

 
Key Diary 

Dates 

 
 
13th November 

Staff Training Day 

School Closed 

 
14th November 

Parents Evening Day 1 

3:40pm-7:00pm 

 
16th November 

Parents Evening Day 2 

3:40pm-5:40pm 

 
10th December 

Winter Fair 

 
21st December  

Last day of Term 

2:00pm finish 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Non Uniform Day 

 

Friday 17th 

November 

 

Year 6 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Please be reminded that Monday 13th November is an INSET day and school is closed to all children. 

Please ensure that all parents are reading all communication sent via ParentMail. This is the school’s 

method of communication for all letter and information, it is vital that you access the information sent 

as it is key information you will need to know. Please also note the dates section to the right of the 

newsletter. Taking the time to carefully read all communication via ParentMail from school will ensure 

you have information in good time, can prepare for upcoming events and really help the school office 

staff. We appreciate your support with this.  

Next week (Tuesday 14th and Thursday 16th November) are Parents Evenings. If you have not booked 

then please access the letter and link in ParentMail and book online. Please note a parent is expected to 

attend for every child in the school as these meetings are important. Missed meetings/no bookings made 

will be logged, in the event that you cannot attend, please call the school office on Monday 13th 

November to make alternative arrangements. We look forward to seeing you all at the meetings and 

sharing your children’s progress so far in their new classes.  

We are pleased to inform you that our new Speech and Language Therapist, Maria Diou will be joining us 
from next week for one day a week.  Parents of children on the Speech and Language caseload will be 
contacted by Maria when their child is to be reviewed. 

This week Year 6 attended ‘Show Racism the Red Card’ at Leyton Orient Football Club. They explored the 
impact of racism and predigest and looked at how they can be the change going forward. The children 
also met some first team players and had a tour of the stadium. They spoke highly of the experience, 
what they had learned and what they would take away from the session. 

I conducted further learning walks this week and spoke to the children about their learning in class, they 
are positive about their lessons and we saw some really positive improvements in classes. I met with the 
Local Authority for a routine strategic review of progress against the action plan and the feedback was 
positive, they happened to be on site when the fire alarm was accidently triggered and commented on 
how efficiently, calmly and speedily the building was cleared and swept as well as how impeccably well 
the children followed procedure and instruction. Well done to all!  

A reminder to all parents about road safety. We have seen increasing numbers of children running across 
the roads outside school without looking for traffic and without adult supervision. We endeavour to be 
on the gates however as we are a small team, there are times that we are not able to. We have stopped 
a number of children (particularly younger children) from exiting the gate without adequate parent/carer 
supervision – the roads outside school are dangerous, Brunel Road is a blind bend and South Access Road 
is known for speeding, reckless drivers trying to ‘beat the cameras’ by driving through at high speed. I 
have raised this concern with the council however before and after school the responsibility of 
supervision and care of the children lies with the parent/carer, please hold your children’s hands and 
ensure they are not out of your sight to avoid a safeguarding risk to your children.  

Finally, next week is an exciting week for Barn Croft, our solar panels are being installed! We spoke to the 
children in assembly about safety around scaffolding and about the install that is happening. The Solar 
for Schools team will be holding some sessions with school council to show them the install process and 
to learn about the benefits to the environment and school. School Council will share their learning with 
their classes. A huge thank you to everyone’s fantastic fundraising efforts to make this project happen – 
we are grateful for everyone who backed the campaign and shared it far and wide. The install will be 
filmed and shared in due course. Please do be careful around the scaffolding and compounds, ensuring 
that children are supervised and not allowed to climb on any of the equipment or fencing.  

Have a great weekend everyone! 

Miss Kelly 
Acting Headteacher 

 

 

 

Hot Chocolate Friday 

Reception – Rhidi 

Year 1 – Elisa 

Year 2 – Harry 

Year 3 – Winnie 

Year 4 – Lycia 

Year 5 – Ru 

Year 6 - Joel 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

                  

Certificates this week have been awarded for Spelling  

Reception – Ellen & Nat    

Year 1 – Elinor & Katrin   

Year 2 – Belis & Hanaa   

Year 3 – Lily-Rose & Tabby   

Year 4 – Ami & Audrey          

Year 5 – Grady & Izabela    

Year 6 – Lily & Nassim 

 

 

    
       

 

 
 



 

 

mSchool Nurse Team 

Thgpcg.wf0-19SPA1@nhs.net 

         0300 033 6200-in sessions:  

Our Community Nursery Nurses are providing monthly drop-in sessions in Waltham 

Forest Primary schools, 

offering advice, support and signposting on a range of topics including: 

Healthy eating, height- weight management 

sleep routine, hygiene, toileting  

hearing and vision, child development  

 

Available to all parents and pupils every month. Following dates in school; 

Wednesday 15th November 

Wednesday 13th December 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


